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NEIGHBORING CLUBS
Monday: Eminence-Henry County Public Library .....  12:00 noon
 Owenton-Smith House .........................  12:10 p.m.
Tuesday: Lexington Sunshine-LaFayette Club .........  7:00 a.m.
 Georgetown-G’town College Ldshp Trn Cnt .  12:00 noon
 Shelbyville-Centenary United Meth. .........  12:00 noon
 Versailles-At the Hospital .....................  12:00 noon
Thursday: Lawrenceburg-Anderson Public Library .....  12:00 noon
 Lexington-Fasig Tipton .........................  12:00 noon
 Louisville-Galt House ..........................  12:10 p.m.
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District 6710

The weekly meeting of the Frankfort Rotary Club 
airs on Cable 10 at 7pm Monday and 9am Tuesday

Continued from inside

Greeter Jim Richardson welcomes 
Bob Bullock to Rotary.

* Approved moving the May 27 weekly 
meeting to the District Conference dates 
of May 29–31. Club members will need to 
attend one-hour program during the confer-
ence for their attendance.

* Discussed moving Rotary member 
Charlie Hinds to an Honorary Rotarian sta-
tus. Deferred until the next board meeting.

* Discussed the request to make a dona-
tion to the Hero’s Red Cross Program. 
Deferred until the next board meeting.

* Approved disbursement of the $250 
budget fund to the Salvation Army.

* Acknowledged the Frankfort Rotary 
Youth Golf Scramble will be May 11 at the 
Frankfort Country Club.

* Approved giving information to 
Capital Living for the Rotary Club to be 
in their first issue of the “Capital Citizen’s 
Guide to Community Organizations and 
Nonprofits.

* Discussed which option to take on 
renewing the Web-sites domain name. 
Deferred until the next board meeting.

* Scheduled next board meeting for 
May 18, 2009.
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mic, and many showed signs of stunt growth. 
Most common complaints: parasitic infections, 
respiratory disease, skin conditions, gyneco-
logical problems, and mental health issues. Dr. 
Young will discuss his recent trip to Ecuador.

Opening Exercise . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Betty Creek
Greeter  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Judge Chris Olds

Make-ups for Apr. 15
Pat Badgett David Weller
Christina Harrison Dick Watkins

Attendance Percentage: 74%

Make-ups Needed for Apr. 22
John Avent Bob Johnston
Joshua Brand Arthur Kelly
Chris Broaddus Ann Maenza
Bobbye Brown Jason Middleton
David Cobb Wayne Onkst
Boyce Crocker Tim Rose
Charles Dickinson Bob Rush
Gregory Fuchs Rene Siria
Sarah Gowins John Sower
Dora Hall Kyle Thompson
Van Ingram Kent Whitworth
Marcie Jeffreys Sellus Wilder

This Week’s Speaker…
The speaker for the day was UK Junior Kyle 

Williams, who spoke about the Great Kids 
Summit which has a partnership with Kentucky 
Child Now!. He is on the Youth Advisory 
Council of this fine organization. The Summit 
sponsors summer programs where they go 
around the state from one end to the other to 
help students get ready for school, work, and 
life. Unfortunately, employers often find that 
today’s college students are not ready for work 
and lack essential social skills. The Summit 
works in the partnership arrangement both with 
Kentucky Child Now! and the Department of 
Education. Kyle takes classes in consumer edu-
cation, works at a job, and volunteers for various 

April 22, 2009

Next Week’s Speaker…
Dr. Thomas Young: 

Shoulder to Shoulder Ecuador
Dr. Young is an incredible health advocate 

for children and youth, throughout Kentucky 
and internationally. He is the founder of 
Kentucky Child Now, whose focus is on pro-
moting the healthy development of our chil-
dren and youth through advocacy, consulting, 
training and coordination, empowering them 
to become successful adults. The organiza-
tion just celebrated its 10-year anniversary. 
Another project that is dear to Dr. Young’s 
heart is his program in Ecuador. UK’s Shoulder 
to Shoulder Ecuador program began in 2002. 
That year, Dr. Young, Professor of Pediatrics, 
College of Medicine, led the first medical bri-
gade to Ecuador with a small group of six com-
mitted participants who wanted to make a dif-
ference. Associate Professor of Epidemiology 
Dr. Claudia Hopenhayn joined Tom as brigade 
co-leader. Since then, services have evolved to 
include professors, clinicians, and volunteers. 
In 2008 nearly 1700 patients attended the bri-
gades. Of those, 711 were children, 653 were 
women and 229 were men. More than 60% 
of children five years and younger were ane- Continued on back page

organizations. He stated that we need to bridge 
the gap between the generations and these sum-
mits are designed to do just that. The summits 
encourage encourages employers to recognize 
the future generation as potential employees. It 
is important that people commend other people 
instead of criticize. When we congratulate and 
praise others, we fill another person’s bucket 
as well as our own. When we criticize, this has 
the “dipper” effect in that we deplete the other 
person’s bucket as well as our own. Thank you 
Kyle for an inspirational and uplifting talk.

Attendance Pins Awarded
Congratulations to the following Rotarians 

who received their Perfect Attendance Pins 
for April: Barry Holder, 36 years; and Steve 
Dooley, 19 years.

2009-10 Program Chairs
Rosters for the monthly program chairs for 

the new 2009-10 Rotary Year are being com-
piled. All members (including New Members) 
are invited to become a program chair. Club 
members with program ideas/speakers are 
urged to share these with roster members or 
Jim Graves who continues as program chair, 
859-266-8595.

VFW Make-up Meeting
The May makeup meeting will be on 

Monday May 4 at the VFW Meeting Hall on 
Second at Capitol Ave, from 11:45 a.m. to 
12:45 p.m. Rotarian John Norfleet will present 
the program.

Board Action April 20, 2009
Attending: Richard Boyer, Nancy Edwards, 

Kit Walden, Chris Harrison, Steve Dooley, Don 
Dykman, Mark Hampton, Charles Geveden, 
Dennis VanHorn, Dan Egbers, Randy Roberts 
and Paula Rarden.

* Approved the minutes of the March 16, 
2009 board meeting.

* Discussed the attendance report presented 
by Paula Rarden. Board is having 1st letter 
of low attendance sent out to those Rotarians 
below 27%.

* Approved extending leave-of-absence for 
Jim Graves to May 6, 2009.

* Approved the Financial report for March 
2009 as presented by Mark Hampton.

* Listened to report from President-Elect, 
Dennis VanHorn. He discussed the enlighten-
ing information he received at this year’s PET/
SET conference.

* Listened to report from Club Service 
Director, Nancy Edwards. She noted that this 
year’s committee is starting the New Directory 
and members will need to check their informa-
tion in the book, which will be at the front desk 
in the next couple of weeks.

* Listened to report from Community 
Service Director, Charles Geveden. He noted 
that the weekly meeting for May 13th would 
now be on that Monday, May 11th the date of 
the Frankfort Rotary Youth Fund Golf Scramble 
at the Frankfort Country Club.

* Listened to report from International 
Service Director, Christine Harrison. She noted 
the club has received a thank you note from 
Frankfort United Methodist Church and the 
club donation to help with the Honduras pro-
gram.

* Approved recognizing Marie Murray at 
one of the weekly meeting for her help with 
special events of the club at the Capital Plaza 
Hotel.

Speaker for 
the day Kyle 

Williams 
and program 
chair Mary 

Poling.


